BY AUTHORITY
ORDINANCE NO. COUNCIL BILL NO. CB13-0976
SERIES OF 2014 COMMITTEE OF
REFERENCE:

Government and Finance
A BILL

For an ordinance to grant authority from the City Council to Technology
Services, Denver Media Services, to increase the Public, Education, and
Government Access Fee to $1.05 per residential subscriber per month, as
provided in the cable franchise agreement with Mile High Cable Partners, L.P.
(doing business as Comcast)

WHEREAS, via Council Bill No. 13-0975, the City Council approved a ten-year renewal of
the cable franchise granted to Mile High Cable Partners, L.P. (doing business as Comcast); and

WHEREAS, pursuant to Section 9.6 of the franchise, Comcast is required to charge each
residential subscriber a PEG Contribution Fee to be used solely for capital costs related to Public,

Educational and Governmental Access, as defined in the franchise; and

WHEREAS, the franchise allows the PEG Contribution Fee to be increased to $1.05 per

subscriber per month, if so approved by the City Council acting by ordinance.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ENACTED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY AND COUNTY OF
DENVER:

Section 1. In accordance with Section 9.6 of the cable franchise granted by the City and
County of Denver to Mile High Cable Partners, L.P. (doing business as Comcast), the PEG
Contribution Fee shall be increased to $1.05 per residential subscriber per month, with notice of
the fee increase to be delivered by Technology Services, Denver Media Services to Comcast

immediately.



—

— OO0 9 O n ok~ W

[ W S Gy S Sy SN
EE N VS N 8]

—
)]

N = et ek
[eRENoRe SN o)

N D NN N
LN A W N =

COMMITTEE APPROVAL DATE: December 19, 2013 (Consent).
MAYOR-COUNCIL DATE: December 24, 2013 (Consent).

PASSED BY THE COUNCIL 2014
- PRESIDENT

APPROVED: - MAYOR 2014

ATTEST: - CLERK AND RECORDER,

EX-OFFICIO CLERK OF THE
CITY AND COUNTY OF DENVER

NOTICE PUBLISHED IN THE DAILY JOURNAL 2014; 2014

PREPARED BY: ; DATE:

Pursuant to section 13-12, D.R.M.C., this proposed ordinance has been reviewed by the office of
the City Attorney. We find no irregularity as to form, and have no legal objection to the proposed
ordinance. The proposed ordinance is not submitted to the City Council for approval pursuant to §
3.2.6 of the Charter.

D. Scott Martinez, City Attorney
BY: , City Attorney DATE: 2014




